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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE SOUTH ESSEX AREA FORUM HELD AT 14:00 ON 6 JULY 2009 AT THE MILL, RAYLEIGH ESSEX
Membership

County Councillors:

	*
	R C Howard (Chairman)
	*
	D Abrahall 

	
	J Dornan
	
	D W Morris

	*
	T Sargent
	*
	R A Pearson

	
	S C Castle 
	*
	Mrs I Pummell

	
	Mrs T Chapman
	
	Mrs J M Reeves

	*
	W J C Dick
	*
	C G Riley

	
	Mrs E M Hart
	
	J M Schofield

	*
	A M Hedley
	
	K Twitchen

	 
	S Hillier
B Wood
	*
	Mrs M J Webster


	
	
	
	


* present

Partner Organisations
Castle Point Borough Council

     *
Steve Rogers 
-
Head of Regeneration & Homes
Baslidon District Council

 *    Richard Moore
-
Cabinet member for Customer Services

Rochford District Council
     *    T Cutmore

-
Leader of Rochford District Council
     *
Michael Starke
-
Cabinet member for Environment
Also Present

(in order of signing the attendance book – and as there described)
Edwina Pearson – Member of the Public, Eileen Knott –  Castle Point Stroke Club, Geoff Sharp – Castle Point Stroke Club, Brian Efde – Essex Flood Forum, R Parker – NHS South East Essex, Ken Wickham – FSB, J.A Sheaf – Essex Chamber of Commerce.
Officers Attending in Support

	David Moses
	  Head of Member Support & Governance


 
Sallyanne Thallon
South Essex Area Co-ordinator

          Antoinette Mortley
Committee Officer

  
Kate Fox

Committee Assistant


Matthew King
Locality Commissioning Manager


Loretta Sollars
Health Partnerships Delivery Manager

Nick McCullagh
Area Highways Manager
22.
Welcome and Introduction to Members, Officers and Invited Representatives of Partner Organisations

The Chairman welcomed County, District and Borough Councillors and officers to the South Area Forum meeting, as well as other invited guests and members of the public. The Chairman noted the Funeral of Joyce Williams and expressed condolences to the family at this sad time. Joyce was wife to Ron Williams a long serving Seniour Essex County Councillor who retired from his post in 2005.
23.
Apologies for absence

Apologies for absence had been received from Essex County Councillors, Tracy Chapman, William Dick, Elizabeth Hart, John Schofield and Kay Twitchen.

Apologies were also received from the following:

Councillor Partridge and Councillor Challis of Castle Point Borough Council 
24.
Declarations of Interest

No declarations of interest were reported.

25.
Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on 17 March 2009 were approved as a correct record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman.
26. Public Questions
The Chairman moved the Forum to put forward questions relative to the area of South Essex.

Councillor Dick addressed those present and asked for Area Forums across the County to scrutinise health and inequalities at local level and feed back findings to the County Councils Health Overview and Scrutiny Committee (HOSC). The Forum heard that Councillor Dick had passed this matter to Councillor Jowers who had agreed to promote this issue to the County Councils Scrutiny Board.
Ken Wickham asked if the Forum was aware of any implications detrimental or otherwise to the Fire Stations relocation to Rayleigh Weir. Councillor Hedley addressed the Forum as a representative of the Essex Fire Authority and advised those present that this move would not prove to be detrimental to residents and indeed it was noted that access to modern, up to date equipment could  see services improved. Councillor Hedley has planned to visit the new fire station at the end of August and will report these findings back to the Forum.

Mr Efde of the Essex Flood Forum asked why he had been informed that he was not permitted to direct questions to the Area Forum. David Moses explained that Mr Efde’s frequent interactions with officers within the authority and his questions at a number of Area Forum meetings had taken a large amount of valuable staffing resources and time; therefore as Mr Efde was already aware the County had appointed a single portal for his queries and as such he should in future direct his queries in this way. 

Councillor Terry Cutmore, Leader of Rochford District Council called for measures to limit the disruption to residents during road works to the A127 at Saddlers Farm; Councillor Cutmore asked for communication on the associated works to Progress Road which are outside of the Essex County’s jurisdiction. The Chairman made reference to the Srategic Highways Panel who are set to investigate these and other highway issues.

28.
The Remit of the Forum

The Forum noted the Member Induction Programme which outlines the remit of the Forum, and dates for future meetings 2009/10 no comments were received.


29. Childrens Trust Review
Matthew King gave a presentation regarding the review of childrens service delivery in Essex which outlined the drivers for change and the intended benefits of the review.

Drivers for change:
· Enquiries / Reports e.g. Laming, Carter, Lord Darzi

· Legislation – Children Act 2004, Mental Health Act 2007

· National performance frameworks;

· National Indicators

· NSF for children, young people and maternity services –vital signs

· National strategies/guidance

· ECM

· Children’s Plan

· LAA

· Narrowing the gap

· 21st Century Schools

· Healthier Lives, Brighter Futures – Child Health Strategy

· High Quality Care For All

· Audit Commission – Are we there yet?

· World Class Commissioning & Commissioning Support Programme

Benefits:

· Joint ownership 

· A partnership that is recognised as one that delivers desired outcomes & impact

· Transparent planning and decision making structure that everyone can understand and work within, with clear lines of accountability. 

· Credible and deliverable strategies and plans

· Aligned commissioning cycles

· Effective use of resources that will:-

· Prevent duplication of activity/effort

· Increase efficiencies in activities

· Create seamless, co-ordinated  pathways to service delivery

· Deliver value for money, investing to achieve greatest community impact & reducing inequalities

· Deliver more local commissioning within a strategic framework and plan.

· End lots of differing groups being set up outside the agreed planning and decision making structure, decreasing the burden on partner agencies.

· Put Schools & communities at the centre of more local arrangements.

· Provide for Integrated performance management and processes within the Trust structure.

· Integrated and influential with the Essex Partnership, ESCB and LSPs and wider strategies and partnerships.


Matthew welcomed questions from the Forum. 
The Forum made reference to the Essex Children and Young peoples Plan and questioned if the Joint Strategic needs Assesment (JSNA) would link into this. 
The Forum were advised of the Essex Safeguarding Children Board (ESCB) and the representation of a Council and District Member for each local group.
The Forum heard of  the positive impact of Children’s Centres and made reference to working with parents and children from before birth to a childs 19th birthday; extended from 19 to 25 years for children with learning difficulties or disabilities. The Forum were informed of the several funding streams, and heard that more funds are available for looked after children. 
30.
Joint Strategic Needs Assesment

The Forum received a presentation form Loretta Sollars the following key points were 
noted.

The Joint Strategic Needs Assessment (JSNA) is a pan Essex document which includes Southend and Thurrock. The Local Government and Public Involvement in Health Act 2007 requires PCTs and local authorities to produce a JSNA of the health and wellbeing of their local community, therefore the JSNA is the means by which Primary Care Trusts (PCTs) and local authorities will describe the future health, care and well-being needs of local populations and the strategic direction of service delivery to meet those needs. 

There are 12 local JSNA’s in Essex for each of the District Councils and one each for Southend and Thurrock. These JSNA’s will show where health inequalities exist at area specific level. Organisations that feed into the JSNA will apart from this carry out their own more detailed analysis.

Loretta welcomed contributions from the Forum.

The Forum asked if this information was being shared? Loretta explained that the information will be publicly accessible and would be shared between the districts, Lorertta continued to advise that the information is standardized meaning the statistics have accounted for the differences between the regions relating to factors such as population and demographics.
The following were identified in the JSNA as issues which are shares across the whole of the South Area. 

· Ageing population 

· Reducing cancer related disease and deaths 

· Ensuring good support for carers 

· Ensuring all people have healthier lifestyles 

The Forum asked if this data considered the rate of strokes throughout the county? Loretta was unable to confirm if this information was included in the study however did note that preventative issues could be considered. 
31.  
Highways Update

The group received an update from Nick McCullagh, South Area Highways Manager the key points are noted below
.

          The Forum were advised of £263,000 available this year through the Community Infastructure Fund (CIF) and the £3 million spent this year on streets by the Highways Initiative. Councillor Terri Sargent made reference to Vehicle Activated Signs (VAS) signs secured through the CIF for Grays Hill and Note Bridge had yet to be delivered, Nick will chase the progress.


Works to the A125/A127 are running ahead of schedule however the Forum were advised that these works may be extended to offer long term benefits, and may cause weekend disruptions. Councillor Howard called for these works to be carried out during August where disruption would be limited. Nick advised that his department will consider all factors if works are to be extended. It was noted that major works to highways in Basildon are scheduled for the next financial year and updates will be received direct to Basildon District Council and through the South Area Forrum.  


Councillor Webster highligted issues with communication and boundary issues citing Fairglen which falls into Councillor Websters ward of Rayleigh South. Issues with the volume of traffic out of Rochford via Sutton Road and the increased traffic flowing through Watery Lane were also noted as serious issues. Nick advised the Forum that Watery Lane is an adopted highway which, although unsuitable, allows access to Heavy Goods Vehicles (HGV’s). Alterations to the back of Watery Lane and the possibility of excluding access to HGV’s is being considered; any works will require this road to be closed, restricting access to the Anglia Water Depot. Cllr Terry Cutmore informs the Forum that Rochford Distric Council will through the Local Delivery Framework be seeking 106 funding for works to the eastern end of Watery Lane from Beeches Road to Lower Road. Councillor Pearson raised the issue of speed in the centre of Rochford, the Forum heard of Councillor Humes recommendation for a 20mph speed limit for urban areas.
32.
Cancers Scrutiny Update
The Forum recieved report ASF/04/09 and were advised that the next meeting of the Cancer Scrutiny Study will be at the end of July where a series of further meeting dates will be set. The Forum will receive updates of the progress of this study.
33. Community Initiatives Fund round 4 and CIF Launch in Essex
Sallyanne Thallon informed the group of the launch this week of Round 5, of the Community Initiatives Fund (CIF) and the £100,000 available for each district. Details of the fund and how to apply can be found on the Community Initiatives Fund website – www.communityinitiativesfund.co.uk. The closing date for applications is 6 November 2009.

The Area Forum Fund will make £50,000 available to local projects, applications should be directed to Sallyanne Thallon, South Area Forum Co-ordinator before the closing date of 16 October 2009. All applications will be vetted against the qualifying criteria and bids will be discussed at the November meeting of the South Area Forum. 
34. Date of Next Meeting
The next South Area Forum is scheduled for 2 September 2009, the Committee Officer will endeavour to secure a venue in Widford, Essex.

There being no urgent business to consider the meeting closed at 15:52
_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 

Chairman

